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MODERN SLAVERY STATEMENT
The Company’s policy is to comply with both the letter and spirit of the law and this statement is made pursuant to Section 54 of the Modern Slavery Act 2015 outlining the steps that First Scottish has taken and is continuing to take to ensure that modern slavery or human trafficking is not taking place within its business or supply chain.
Modern Slavery encompassed slavery, servitude, human trafficking and forced labour.  First Scottish are committed to acting ethically and with integrity and transparency in all business dealings.

Policy and Procedure

As part of our commitment to ensuring that there is no modern slavery or human trafficking in our supply chains, we have the following internal policies to ensure that we are conducting business in an ethical and transparent manner:
· Supply Chain
Our supplier approval process incorporates a review of controls undertaken by the supplier to ensure there is no evidence of slavery or human trafficking.  We expect our suppliers and contractors to demonstrate a zero tolerance approach to exploitation. To this end we have inserted a clause into our contracts requiring that they comply with the provisions of the Act and granting us the right to terminate in the event of their failure to do so. The Company will not support or deal with any business involved in slavery or human trafficking.
· Recruitment

We conduct robust checks on any new employees, including right to work in the UK, to safeguard against human trafficking or individuals being forced to work against their will.

· Whistleblowing Policy

We will continue to keep our staff informed and raise awareness of how to recognise and respond to indicators of human rights abuse. We have adapted and re-promoted our existing policies to incorporate modern slavery and human trafficking issues, including our whistleblowing policy which allows employees to report any concerns confidentially.
· Due Diligence Process
The Company undertakes due diligence when considering taking on new suppliers.  This process includes building long standing relationships with suppliers and communicating our expectations regarding modern slavery and human trafficking whilst undertaking regular reviews of their performance.

· This statement will be regularly reviewed and updated as necessary with the approval of the Board.
